
Welcome to our News Roundup for 4 October 2024.

Please circulate this widely so that the great events and opportunities

here can benefit as many as possible.

 

Blessings.

Events

A Quiet Day at the End of a Season of Creation Saturday 5 October

11am-3pm at Cores End URC minister.trinity.coresend@gmail.com

Ministry Enquirers' Conference on Saturday 5 October 2024 from

9:30am to 12:30pm on Zoom. Email ministries@urc.org.uk

JustMoney Conference, Saturday 5 October 9:30am - 1:30pm

https://justmoney.org.uk/

Cups on a String on Sunday 6 October 2024 7:30pm Southdown

Performing Arts Centre Harpenden AL5 1QQ

Bible Teaching Day on Saturday 12 October 2024 10am-3pm at

Amersham Free Church admin@amershamfreechurch.co.uk

World Worry & Climate Crisis saturday 12 October 2024 10:30am

https://meditatiocentrelondon.org/events/

Lectio Divina 12 October 2024 10:00am-3:00pm Church of Christ the

King at 29 Bramley Road, Oakwood, N14 4HE.

cockfosterscs@rcdow.org.uk 

The Gathering 17 October 2024 10am-3pm at Romford Baptist Church

RM1 3BL chris.bolster@cteel.org.uk

Discipleship Matters Wednesdays 23 October and 27 November 2024

3pm or 7:30pm https://us06web.zoom.us/j/96647460063?

pwd=dnhRWGtlK2tQdUpPUGo0OXRwTWRMUT09

disc@urcthamesnorth.org.uk

Youth Get Together 26 October 2024 10:30am to 4:00pm at The

Lumen Community cydo@urcthamesnorth.org.uk

Employed and Volunteer Children's Workers Event Ripon College

Friday 1 November to lunchtime Sunday 3 November 2024. Contact

Lorraine at cydo@urcthamesnorth.org.uk

Inter Faith Theological Advisory Group conference on Thursday 14

November 2024 at 11am at EC4V 5DE https://ctbi.org.uk/conference-
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dancing-with-diversity-14-nov-2024/

Introduction to Godly Play on Saturday 16 November 2024 at 10am

Contact Lorraine at cydo@urcthamesnorth.org.uk

Spiritual Abuse Webinar Wednesday 27 November 2024 1:00-3:00pm

Register here.

News

Silver Eco Church Award

A selection of the Amersham Free Church ‘eco committee’ which has  spearheaded

the process which has been ongoing now for a few years. Many members of our

congregation have been involved and we were delighted that our church has just

received the silver award from A Rocha. It was formally presented by our minister

the Rev Ian Green at our Harvest Festival service on September 29th.

A joyful and illuminating hymn-

singing event

https://ctbi.org.uk/conference-dancing-with-diversity-14-nov-2024/
mailto:cydo@urcthamesnorth.org.uk
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/null/t-qjpngzd


Last Saturday morning, 28 September, fourteen people gathered at The Lumen

Community to hear the Revd Anne Sardeson’s presentation based on her book 50

Hymns for 50 Years. Anne, who now ministers to three churches in Essex, was

formerly Training and Development Officer for Thames North Synod. It was a

thoroughly participative presentation, with all present invited to sing 10 hymns

originating from the 16th to the 21st centuries, which Anne introduced. The

accompanist was the Revd Francis Ackroyd, who also shared with us his experience,

as a then young Minister, of how radically different some of the new tunes and

words seemed in the 1960’s. 

 

Anne also shared a hymn that she had written during the pandemic lockdown

Christmas of 2020. In response to personal loss and populist claims that Christmas

had been “cancelled”, Anne’s hymn began: “It’s hard to hear the angels sing when

everything is different, it’s hard to think of any news that’s good. But Christmas is

still here, and God is very near, for God remains when everything is strange.” 

 

Anne also included the hymns of three other Synod hymn writers: the Reverends

Heather Whyte, Sue McCoan, and Dominic Grant. The first two were present at the

event and introduced their hymns. Although Dominic could not be present, we sang

a hymn he had written, which is the one on the screen in the photograph. It was an

altogether joyful event, with Anne’s illuminating introductions complemented by the

glorious colours shining through the south-facing Fourmaintraux stained glass

window. 

Prepare Your Buildings for Winter:

Essential Maintenance Tips 



As winter approaches, it’s crucial to ensure your buildings are ready to

withstand the colder months. Simple maintenance checks and repairs can

make a significant difference. The Society for the Protection of Ancient

Buildings (SPAB) has compiled a list of their top ten tips to help you get

started:

 

1. Check for Blocked Downpipes: Inspect during heavy rain to identify

any leaks. In dry weather, look for stained brickwork.

2. Clear Ground Level Gullies and Drains: Ensure these are free of

debris and clean them out if necessary.

3. Autumn Cleaning: Remove plants, leaves, and silt from gutters,

hopper heads, flat roofs, and drainage channels. A spring clean is also

advisable to catch any debris that may have accumulated.

4. Manage Vegetation: Cut back or remove any potentially damaging

plants from behind downpipes.

5. Inspect Rainwater Pipes: Use a hand mirror to check for splits and

cracks in old cast iron and aluminium pipes, which can often go unnoticed.

6. Install Guards: Fit bird and leaf guards to the tops of soil pipes and

rainwater outlets to prevent blockages.

7. Refix Gutters: Ensure gutters are properly aligned and not discharging

water onto walls.

8. Replace Damaged Sections: If any sections are beyond repair,

replace them with materials that match the originals—often lead or cast

iron in older buildings.

9. Regular Painting: Keep cast iron components painted to prevent rust.

10. Safety First: Avoid undertaking high-level maintenance work. Always

seek professional help.
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For more tips and hints, visit the SPAB website: SPAB Maintenance Week.

Taking these steps now can help protect your buildings and ensure they

remain in good condition throughout the winter.

 

Join the Synod's Annual Gutter Maintenance Programme!

We invite churches that have not yet signed up for the Synod's Annual

Gutter Maintenance Programme, a grant scheme organised by the

Resources Committee, to do so now. This programme includes a one-off

access survey and an annual gutter cleaning service.

 

For more information, please contact Assistant Property Officer Sacha

McArdle at sacha.mcardle@urcthamesnorth.org.uk  or call 07708 470576.

 

Don’t miss this opportunity to keep your church in top condition!

 

What's On
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For the programme see here.

https://www.dropbox.com/scl/fi/o710u3pm74suntlc3hdec/The-Gathering-Programme.docx?rlkey=us9gxmo7fi76k1jnbqtygknj0&st=2qwex37v&dl=0


Saturday 16th November 2024

The Lumen Community, 88 Tavistock Place, London 

WC1H 9RS.

10am arrivals & refreshments for a prompt 10.30am start. 

The event finishes at 3:30pm.

 

An opportunity to experience a whole Godly Play session, followed by two

sessions each exploring a different Godly Play story genre.

There will be ample opportunity to discuss key elements of the Godly Play

approach to childhood spirituality. The group size will be small, which is

ideal for exploring all your questions. 

This day is open to anyone and is especially designed for those who have

little or no previous experience of Godly Play. Suitable for children’s

leaders, youth leaders, teachers, ministers, chaplains, or anyone

interested in childhood spirituality.

This event is free of charge to anyone connected with The United

Reformed Church or LEP Congregation. 

Please let us know of any access requirements you have when booking.

Tea, Coffee, and light refreshments will be available, please bring your

own lunch. You may also like to bring a cushion to sit on, as wherever

possible we like to sit on the floor for Godly Play, although this is not

essential.



If you have any questions, please contact Lorraine Downer

cydo@urcthamesnorth.org.uk

 

Good Money Week and New Edition

of the Greener Fairer Banking Guide

for Churches

If you or church are investigating how to green your finances as part of

your climate mission, a new resource has been published to mark Good

Money Week which may help you navigate through this complex area.

 

The JustMoney Movement has released a new edition of the Greener Fairer

Banking guide for churches, to coincide with this year’s Good Money Week

(30 September – 6 October) which culminates in Good Money Sunday this

Sunday 6 October.  Churches are being encouraged to review their

finances to ensure that their banking and investment choices correspond

to their values and mission.  Among the various ethical questions to be

considered, many of the UK's major banks are involved in financing the

fossil fuel industry and deforestation.  There other options available that

choose to invest positively in sustainable, planet-friendly options and are

more supportive of the needs of churches and charities.  

 

The updated guide compares four of the more ethical banks with current

accounts suitable for churches and charities in the UK, including an

analysis of the banks’ climate policies.  The guide can be downloaded for

free here: https://justmoney.org.uk/resources/new-greener-fairer-

banking-guide/
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Spiritual Abuse Webinar

Wednesday 27th November 1.00pm – 3.00pm

 

URC Safeguarding is delighted to be hosting a one-off webinar with Dr

Lisa Oakley focusing on Spiritual Abuse.

 

Dr. Lisa Oakley is an Associate Professor at the University of Chester. She

is also the Chair of the National working group for abuse linked to

accusations of witchcraft and spirit possession and the Church of England

Task and Finish Group on Spiritual Abuse and acted as a core participant

to the independent inquiry into Child Sexual Abuse. Lisa has conducted

research into issues of faith, safeguarding and abuse for the past 16

years. Her doctorate was on the topic of spiritual abuse and in 2013 she

co-authored a book entitled Breaking the Silence on Spiritual Abuse. In

2019 a further book was published entitled Escaping the Maze of Spiritual

Abuse. Creating Healthy Christian Cultures. Lisa has presented on these

topics nationally and internationally. 

Please do register here and join us for this event.

Groundbreaking theatre this Sunday

for your congregations

https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/null/t-qjpngzd


I wanted to ask you to let your church know about the groundbreaking

play that is happening this Sunday in Harpenden. 

It’s called ‘Cups on a String’ and is by the Riding Lights Theatre company

and the children’s charity TLG.  This warm-hearted and moving new play,

developed from remarkable true stories is challenging, surprising and

beautifully hopeful!

Cups on a String blends theatre, live music and digital technology to take

you into the heart of the friendship between Heather and Joe, and

promises to be a great evening out.  It is so relevant during this mental

health crisis.

The play champions how young lives are being given hope again - and

that the local church can have a role in that.  



I am writing to ask you if you could get it in your church news   - so that

your church have the opportunity to experience this moving and inspiring

performance on Sunday.

• It’s happening this Sunday; 6th October, 7.30pm (Southdown

Performing Arts centre, Harpenden, AL5 1QQ)

You can book tickets here: Cups On A String | Riding Lights

Transforming Lives for Good is partnering with Riding Lights Theatre

Company to tour ‘Cups on a String’ to venues across the UK for 8 weeks

in autumn 2024, offering a powerful and moving evening of theatre, and

we’d like to invite you to book a performance. See the website for all UK

venues. Cups On A String | Riding Lights

Joe’s eleven and home is hard. School is even harder. He breaks stuff:

pencils, chairs, rules. One thing he won’t break is his silence. 

Heather’s fifty-seven. She’s got a comfortable life and a comfortable

home. But her comfortable world is about to be turned upside down as

she and Joe spend an hour a week together. Every week. For a year.

Where will this journey of hours and weeks take them?

Cups on a String is a warm-hearted and moving new play, developed from

remarkable true stories. It’s about playfulness, listening and laughter, and

how risk-taking and trust can lead to growth and transformation.

 

Discipleship Matters

https://www.ridinglights.org/cupsonastring
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Wednesdays 23rd October, 27th November 3pm or 7.30pm 

The link is the same as ever   https://us06web.zoom.us/j/96647460063?

pwd=dnhRWGtlK2tQdUpPUGo0OXRwTWRMUT09

All our welcome to come for some conversation and encouragement

 

Yours

Eddie

Revd. Eddie Boon

Synod Discipleship Enabler

www.discipleseveryday.com  
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An exploration of Lectio Divina

Cockfosters Centre for Spirituality is delighted to invite you to a day

retreat with Michael Woodward on 12 October, 10.00 am – 3.00 pm.

 

Lectio Divina, or ‘divine reading’ is a practice of contemplative prayer with

the scriptures that has long been part of the Benedictine tradition. This

day will provide a clear introduction and ample opportunity to explore how

it can add richness to your spiritual life.

 

Michael has a wealth of Benedictine experience. He was the first elected

leader of the Lay Community of Saint Benedict, which grew out of the

Worth Abbey Lay Community. He has organised pilgrimages to Benedictine

places, and runs regular retreats across the country.

 

You can find more details on our website here. 

To register your place, please email cockfosterscs@rcdow.org.uk

or phone the parish office on 020 8449 6648. 

We invite a donation to cover our speaker costs, refreshments and lunch,

with a Concession for the unwaged and Parishioners of the Parish of Christ

the King.  Full Day £30 / Concession £20

Please forward this email to anyone you know who might be interested. 
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The 2024 Annual Congregational Lecture will take place at Westminster

College, Cambridge on Thursday 21 November 2024 at 5:30pm. Professor

Alexandra Walsham will speak on the theme of evangelical conversion as it

manifested itself among some of the mid-17th century congregations in



London and Dublin, which emphasised the question of 'heart knowledge'

and the experimental realisation of one's elect status as a visible saint.

 

Refreshments will be available before the event from 4:30pm. To assist

with planning for the event, please email the Secretary of the Friends of

the Congregational Library at admin@pondsquarechapel.org.uk , if you

wish to attend.

 

The lecture is organised by the Congregational Library, part of the

Congregational Memorial Hall Trust, half of whose trustees are appointed

by the United Reformed Church.

Safeguarding Training
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If you would like to keep your inbox clear, please feel free to unsubscribe at the bottom of the

page.

 

This email was sent to {{ contact.EMAIL }}  You received this email because you are registered

with URC Thames North
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